# KELSALE-CUM-CARLTON PARISH COUNCIL



Chairman: Cllr Alan Revell	

sizewellc@planninginspectorate.gov.uk

27th May 2021

Dear Sir or Madam

### Deadline 2 - Kelsale-cum-Carlton Parish Council 's comments

Please find attached the following documents:

- 1. The Oral Representation given Tuesday 18<sup>th</sup> May 2021.
- 2. The Appendix that goes with it of a Map of the extent of the Conservation Area.
- 3. In the oral representation I made a comment about lack of communication. Since the last Community Forum in December 2019, our Parish has had one Teams meeting with EDF in March of this year. There was one follow up email, and nothing until we mentioned it at the Oral Representation which resulted in the following emails, a Compendium of which is attached.
- 4. A Written Representation on Community Impact. Please note in this representation, reference is made of Consultation Responses, Surveys of Residents etc via weblinks, and although these can be found on the Parish Council Website, one of our team has already submitted these documents in full.
- 5. An extract of the Hardistry Jones Report Appendices Page 11 Para 2.3.4 Referenced in 3. Above is also attached.

We will also submit answers to questions LI.1.1 & LI.1.2 shortly.

Yours faithfully

**E** Galloway

Vice Chair

SZC Portfolio

**Subject:** Fwd: Re: Relevant Reps Meetings - Action summary for Kelsale

From: Parish Clerk

Date: 21/05/2021, 10:54

To: Edwina Galloway

Kind regards

Marie

#### Clerk to Kelsale-cum-Carlton Parish Council

# **Privacy Notice**

Kelsale-cum-Carlton Parish Council's Website

This email and any attached files are confidential and intended for the use of the addressee only.

Please notify the Parish Council Clerk at immediately if you have received it in error and then immediately delete it.

It is solely for the use of the intended recipient(s). Any opinions expressed are those of the author and not necessarily those of Kelsale-cum-Carlton Parish Council.

This e-mail has been checked for viruses, however, Kelsale-cum-Carlton Parish Council will not accept responsibility should any viruses be present.

----- Forwarded message -----

From: Sizewell C <info@sizewellc.co.uk>

Date: Fri, 21 May 2021 at 09:38

Subject: RE: Re: Relevant Reps Meetings - Action summary for Kelsale

To: Marie Backhouse

Dear Marie,

Thank you for confirming receipt of the Actions from our previous meeting. Links to further information were provided in this note, as requested.

We have held meeting with a large number of councils in recent months and are currently working through all the outstanding actions, so we are providing other updates where possible.

The three outstanding actions from our meeting are below (with an update on each in red and links in blue):

• SZC to provide details of the Traffic Incident Management Plan to show how it will manage traffic if there is an incident, when available.

The Traffic Incident Management Plan submitted in May 2020 with the Application can be found at [APP-607]. An updated version of this document will be submitted at Examination Deadline 2 as (Doc Ref. 8.6(A)).

SZC to provide details of the Noise Mitigation Strategy it is working on with East Suffolk Council, when available (likely to be
end of April).

The Rail Noise Mitigation Strategy was submitted in January 2021 as appendix 9.3.E of the ES Addendum [AS-258]. The Noise Mitigation Scheme was originally submitted as Appendix 11H of Volume 2 of the ES [APP-210]. An updated version of this will be submitted at Examination Deadline 2, appended to the Statement of Common Ground with East Suffolk Council and Suffolk County Council (Doc Ref. 9.10.12)

1 of 3 27/05/2021, 13:47

• SZC to share the plans for Pretty Road in relation to the SLR, once available.

It was explained at the meeting that as the principle changes are proposed in Theberton and Eastbridge we will issuing the draft plans to the parish first. Once they have fed back to us we will be in a position to share them further. We hope this helps.

Best wishes

The Sizewell C Project

From

Sent:19/05/2021

To:sizewell@edfconsultation.info

Subject: Re: Relevant Reps Meetings - Action summary for Kelsale

Morning,

Thank you for your email.

I can confirm that the email was passed to Cllr Galloway on the same day as it was received. Disappointingly, no further information has been forthcoming to the Parish Council in respect of the outstanding actions. Although it was noted at least one aspect was mentioned by a neighbouring Parish Council at yesterday's Open Floor Hearings. The Parish Council has received no updates or engagement, not even a holding comment of 'we haven't forgotten'.

Kind regards

Marie Backhouse

#### Clerk to Kelsale-cum-Carlton Parish Council

## **Privacy Notice**

Kelsale-cum-Carlton Parish Council's Website

This email and any attached files are confidential and intended for the use of the addressee only.

Please notify the Parish Council Clerk at immediately if you have received it in error and then immediately delete it.

It is solely for the use of the intended recipient(s). Any opinions expressed are those of the author and not necessarily those of Kelsale-cum-Carlton Parish Council.

This e-mail has been checked for viruses, however, Kelsale-cum-Carlton Parish Council will not accept responsibility should any viruses be present.

# On Tue, 18 May 2021 at 16:17, Sizewell C < info@sizewellc.co.uk > wrote:

Dear Marie.

We were rather concerned to hear Cllr Galloway inform the Planning Inspectorate at today's Open Floor Hearing that Kelsale-cum-Carlton Parish Council was still waiting to hear from us following our Relevant Representations meeting on Tuesday, 16 March. According to our records, the attached email and Actions were sent to you on Friday, 19 March. We would be grateful if you could confirm receipt of this email and ensure the Cllr Galloway has received this information.

Best wishes

The Sizewell C Project Team

2 of 3 27/05/2021, 13:47

On Fri, 19 Mar 2021 at 08:50, Sizewell C <info@sizewellc.co.uk> wrote:

Dear Marie,

Thank you for your assistance in organising such a constructive meeting with Kelsale-cum-Carlton Parish Council to discuss your relevant representations to the Planning Inspectorate and response to the recent DCO changes consultation.

Attached, as agreed at the meeting, are the actions we noted down. Where possible, we have tried to address the issues raised before sending these through to you (see our responses in red) and have provided links to where further information can be found that you requested. Where there are outstanding actions, we will continue to work through these and update you when further information is available.

I hope this is useful - please let us know if you feel we have missed any actions agreed at the meeting and we will add these to the document and address them.

Best wishes

Steve Henry

-----

Sizewell C Community Team EDF Energy - Nuclear New Build

Freephone:0800 197 6102\* Email:info@sizewellc.co.uk

Post:FREEPOST SZC CONSULTATION

\*Calls to 0800 numbers are free from UK landlines. Call costs from mobiles and international numbers may vary.

3 of 3 27/05/2021, 13:47